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Dear Friends, 
The school year in Guatemala runs 
from the beginning of January until 
the end of October so we are very 
excited that this week is graduation 
week. Our students are busy 
decorating the school with palm 

fronds and flowers they find in the surrounding 
jungle. Proud parents will travel for up to two days 
in order to participate in their children’s graduation, 
as most of our students are the first ones in their 
family to graduate from high school. This year, 169 
students are graduating from our Father Moran 
Vocational High School and our new high school 
in the Peten, the Indigenous Institute for Rural 
Development.  As they graduate with nine months 
of hands-on experience with potential employers, 
62% of our senior class have already been employed 
before their graduation.  They are working as park 
guards, agricultural extensionists, cooks, waiters, 
and facilitating poverty reduction activities in 
rural communities. Ak’ Tenamit has an in-house 
employment office which helps students find great 
jobs, so the remaining graduates are sure to be 
employed very soon after graduation.  

As Guatemala continues to face tremendous 
obstacles due to the impact of extreme climactic 
events such as hurricanes and tropical storms, our 
graduates play a key role in lifting their families 
and communities out of poverty.  They graduate 
with the skills they need to advise communities 
by implementing climate smart agriculture
and by planting crops that are resistant to 
drought and flooding. Students also help villagers 

adapt to changing rainfall patterns and advise on 
starting small businesses to generate wealth while 
protecting the region’s pristine rainforest. As an 
outcome of the COVID-19 pandemic, the area we 
serve has seen a large increase in the numbers 
of adolescent pregnancies, forced marriage, 
malnutrition and the irregular migration of youth 
to the United States.  Our graduates are equipped to 
counter these trends, and to act as agents of change 
supporting their families and communities so that 
at-risk girls and boys can continue their education 
and find gainful employment in Guatemala.

This tremendous success has been achieved 
because of your faithful support of our students 
in Guatemala. Ak’ Tenamit is now run by a local 
indigenous board of directors composed primarily 
of the first students that entered into our school, 
went on to study at a university level, and returned 
to serve the organization that provided them 
with the opportunity to achieve success in life.  
I continue to support the local board as Chief 
Technical Advisor, helping to develop innovative 
ways to serve indigenous communities to help 
them overcome obstacles that build wealth and 
offers hope and opportunity in Guatemala.

Thank you for playing such a vital role in the 
transformation of the lives of the thousands of 
students that have graduated from our school
and that have become leaders and agents of change 
in Guatemala.

      Success Stories of our Female Graduates

Steve Dudenhoefer
Founder and
Chief Technical Advisor
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Dear Friends, 
Over the last few years, an increase 
in crop loss due to a rapidly 
changing climate in Guatemala 
has provoked a sharp increase in 

malnutrition and the death of children from 
malnutrition, the irregular migration of youth 
from Guatemala to the United States, adolescent 
pregnancies, and the forced marriage of young 
girls.  We recently completed an in-depth 
analysis of the factors that were putt ing young 
rural indigenous girls at risk, and we were 
very alarmed to fi nd that the Q’eqchi’ Mayan 
region that we serve has the highest rate in the 
Americas of pregnant girls between 10 and 14 
years of age.  Our graduates tend to wait until 
an average age of 26 to marry and have children. 
We have seen fi rsthand that the best way to 
ensure that rural indigenous girls will be able 
to reach their full potential is to make sure that 
they are able to continue their education and 
to graduate from high school with a good job.  
Parallel to an increase in the need for our 
services in Guatemala, we have seen a 
reduction in donations, making it diffi  cult to 
fi nd ways to help those that need our support.  
Our students continue to try to produce as 
much food as possible at our school farms, 

and restaurant schools, and our jungle lodge 
provide much needed income, but we urgently 
need your support to  respond to the growing 
need in Guatemala.  

Because of your faithful support thousands 
of at-risk youths have graduated with good 
jobs in Guatemala.  Our female graduates are 
independent and able to assume leadership 
roles in their communities instead of being the 
victims of forced marriage and gender-based 
violence, and our male graduates are able to 
support their families without att empting 
dangerous migration to the United States.  Our 
graduates help protect Guatemala’s pristine 
rainforests, providing biodiversity benefi ts 
that reach far beyond the country’s borders. 
Many of the song birds and birds that eat 
bugs on food crops in the US migrate through 
Central America, relying on these forests for 
safe haven and food.

Thank you for the tremendous diff erence that 
you have made in the lives of the students and 
families we serve in Guatemala, and for your 
ongoing support.

                           In Service,

      July 2023-Highlights of Ak ‘Tenamit’s Strategies  
      for Female Students Employment

Steve Dudenhoefer
Founder and
Chief Technical Advisor
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      Ongoing Contributions of the Catholic Church
Over the past 30 years parishioners from Catholic 
churches in South Florida have made a tremendous 
difference in the lives of the students and families 
that we serve in Guatemala. Generous parishioners 
at St. Patrick Church, St. Vincent Ferrer Church, St. 
Christopher Church and Holy Cross Church have helped 
us feed our students with the proper nutrition. This in 
turn, assists them with proper study habits.  Monsignor 
Tom Skindeleski has led countless pilgrimages with 
Florida Knights of Columbus to our school in the jungle 

where they have worked side-by-side with our students building school furniture and teaching 
English. We are truly grateful for this faithful support.

       Donor Spotlight-Guy & Kimberly Demoret 
Rotarians Guy & Kimberly Demoret made their first trip to the 
Ak‘ Tenamit Rio Dulce campus in February of 2022. Both are 
native Floridians, retired Air Force engineers, and have traveled 
extensively throughout Europe and the Middle East. So, what 
to expect on a Rotary trip to Guatemala? According to Kimberly, 
“we were both deeply moved by the great work being done at 
the school and wanted to do more.” Impressed by the students, 
staff, curriculum and campus, Guy and Kimberly asked what 

they could do to help. Steve explained the great need for an upgraded and expanded boy’s 
dormitory with the Demorets on an eight-hour road trip from Rio Dulce to Antigua. Guatemalan 
Tomorrow Fund board member, Riccardo Boehm, was also on this trip and a few months later, a 
plan was put in place for a $50,000 match campaign. After the campaign was confirmed, Chicago 
area Rotarians were contacted and agreed to form a 27-person team to build the new dorm. The 
workgroup arrived in May and completed the buildout of the new 200 bed boy’s dorm with the 
help of Ak‘ Tenamit students and staff.

The Demorets have options as to where to focus their giving strategy. They have chosen Ak‘ 
Tenamit for several reasons. Leverage and return on investment lead the list. Guy shared, 
“donating to the school not only keeps boys from migrating, it is reducing forced marriages for 
girls, creating gainful employment, and contributing to the economic needs of the student’s 
families.”  “It is a win-win situation and we proud of our involvement.”  In closing, Kimberly 
mentioned that the Rotary theme for 2023-24 is “Create Hope in the World”, and as a couple they 
feel they are contributing to that goal.
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      Construction of the New Boy’s Dormitory 
Our students are elated to see the completion of a new dormitory that will house 200 boys.  Last 
year, visiting Rotarians completed a new girl’s dormitory, and our boys have been hoping for get 
a new dormitory in the future.  The dormitory was financed through a matching fund, sponsored 
by Guy and Kimberly Demoret and  was constructed by a group of Rotarians from the Chicago 
area led by the Buffalo Grove Rotary Club.  The Rotarians worked alongside our students to build 
the dormitory and bunkbeds.  This was a wonderful opportunity for Rotarians to build lasting 
relationships with our staff and students, and for our female and male students to learn basic 
carpentry skills.  Our students providing sweat equity to build their own dormitories, classrooms 
and furniture helps increase their self-esteem and a sense of ownership of the school.  The Rotary 
work teams plan to return next year to build a new dining hall for our female students and we 
already have a long list of students that have signed up for this project.
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Sponsor A Student Transform A Life!   Sponsor A Student Transform A Life!   
Ak’ Tenamit’s practical, vocational education, 3,000 hours of job experience, 
and personal motivation prepare graduates to succeed in their rural 
environment, and inspire them to help their families and their communities. 
For just one dollar per day ($365 per year), you can transform the life of a 
young person who would otherwise be trapped in poverty.

The Guatemalan Tomorrow Fund, P.O. Box 3636, Tequesta, FL 33469 
Phone: 561-747-9790  |  info@thegtfund.org

WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!  Donations are tax-deductible as 
permitted by law and processed through a PCI Compliant Data Security
Company.  The Guatemalan Tomorrow Fund is the US based, non-profit, 
non-denominational fund raising arm of Ak’ Tenamit.
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just one dollar per day ($365 per year), you can transform the life of a young 
person who would otherwise be trapped in poverty.

The Guatemalan Tomorrow Fund 
PO Box 3636  -  Tequesta, FL  33469 
Phone:  561-747-9790  |  info@thegtfund.org 

WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!
Donations are tax-deductible as permitted by law and processed through a PCI 
Compliant Data Security Company.   The Guatemalan Tomorrow Fund is the US 

It is with a heavy heart that we must 
share the news that The Guatemalan 
Tomorrow Fund founder, Joseph 
(Joe) Dudenhoefer passed away on 
April 5th at the age of 93. He was a 
tireless supporter of Ak’ Tenamit’s 
e�orts to help the indigenous people 
of Guatemala overcome poverty. 
Originally from Milwaukee, Joe spent 
two decades working in advertising 
in Chicago before moving his family 
to Tequesta, Florida. He and his wife 
Patsy were supporters of Ak’ Tenamit 
from the moment their son Steve 
started the project in 1992.  Joe and 
friends created the Guatemalan 
Tomorrow Fund to raise funds for Ak’ 
Tenamit. For more than two decades, 
Joe dedicated much of his time and 
energy to this organization. He 
visited Guatemala often, served on 
our board, and spent countless hours 
on the phone and the computer 
soliciting and coordinating support 
for our work. He remained engaged 
until his last days, and believed that 
there was no better measure of his 
worth than his charitable work. Joe’s 

life was celebrated with 
masses in Livingston, 
Guatemala and Hobe 
Sound, Florida, and Mayan 
ceremonies in Guatemala. 
He will be missed by many, 
but his compassion and 
altruism live on in Ak’ 
Tenamit’s daily work to 
improve the lives of some 
of Guatemala’s poorest 
citizens. 

January started again with 
a record breaking number 
of students moving into 
the Education Center at Ak’ Tenamit! 
Every year we are turning increasing-
ly more students away as our installa-
tions are full.  Steve and the Ak’ 
Tenamit sta� work hard to �nd 
partnerships with organizations in 
other areas of the country where our 
unique curriculum can be imple-
mented and allowing students to 
remain closer to their communities. 
In the meantime, our students are 
real troopers living and learning in 
the very basic rural facilities at Ak’ 
Tenamit. We are eternally grateful to 
Catholic Churches and Knights of 

Columbus in the Diocese of Palm 
Beach, Rotary District #6440, 6930 
and 4250 and the Engineers without 
Borders Chicagoland Chapter who 
continue to work tirelessly to 
improve the living conditions for our 
students.  The girl’s site is being 
refurbished with a new water pump 
powered by solar energy and a brand 
new bathroom building with �ush 
toilets and sinks that will replace the 
existing pit latrines and bucket �ush 
toilets that currently serve 200 girls, 
sta� and the health clinic.  Thanks to 
a grant from the Rotary Club of Hot 

Springs Village, Arkansas our vehicles 
received some much-needed mainte-
nance and are back on the road 
transporting our students to their 
internship sites. 

The 
Sustainable 
Tourism 
Program is 
receiving a 
boost this 
year with 
grants from 
the World 
Wildlife 

Fund and the German Government.  
Funds will be used to hire a reserva-
tion and operations manager to 
oversee 15 di�erent community 
tourism initiatives in the Rio Dulce 
area, including several directly man-
aged by Ak’ Tenamit.    Additionally, 
funds will be used to strengthen the 
curriculum for our students in areas 
such as policy development, tourism 
and communities, client service, food 
management, marketing and promo-
tion and Maya Cosmo vision.  Needed 
equipment for our restaurant schools 
as well as rental equipment like 
kayaks are also included in these 
grants.  We are grateful for the 

support of these organizations.
Our seniors have just begun their �nal 
3-month internships, further honing 
the skills they acquired during 
3-month internships in 10th and 11th 
grade.  They will graduate October 
27th with 12 times more practical 
experience than students from other 
schools and as such are likely to �nd 
gainful employment soon after 
graduation. 

With your help, we are transforming 
young lives, but it isn’t easy. Ak’ 

Tenamit continues to experience 
higher enrollment every year and it 
has been a challenge to keep every-
one fed and healthy, and transport 
them between school and their 
internship locations. Your help has 
played a vital role in our student’s 
success! Please continue to support 
our vital work with a donation.  
Child Sponsorship:  A $365 annual 
student sponsorship helps pay tuition 
and buy food, school supplies, cover 
boarding and other essentials.
Healthcare Partner:  $120 annually 
supports our riverside healthcare 
clinic.
Where most needed:  Unrestricted 
donations are especially valuable as 
they allow us the �exibility to use 
funds where they are needed 
throughout the organization.

You are making the world a better 
place, one young person at a time!

Sincerely,

Steve Dudenhoefer
Founder and Technical Advisor 

Suzanne Cordero
Executive Director   
The Guatemalan Tomorrow Fund

Jaime, Ak’ Tenamit graduate is now a 
chef at Tre Fratelli Restaurant in 
Guatemala City. He lives on 50% of 
his income and the rest he sends 
home to his family.

Sustainable Tourism student intern

      Student Spotlight-Angeles Barcarcel Cucul
Angeles Barcarcel Cucul is one of the brightest and most motivated 
students in Ak’ Tenamit’s 10th grade tourism class.  Angeles grew up 
in the Guatemalan port town of Puerto Barrios under very precarious 
conditions. Her mother was a single mother that suffered from mental 
health problems and was often unemployed, so as the oldest of six 
siblings, Angeles assumed the role of mother and breadwinner from a 
very early age.  Two years ago, her mother suddenly passed away and 
Angeles and her siblings found themselves homeless living on the 
rough streets of Puerto Barrios.  When Ak’ Tenamit’s staff learned of 
their predicament we offered full scholarships to all of the children, 
and Angeles was able to start her new life as a full-time student.  This 
year Angeles has participated in three months of internships at high-
end Guatemalan hotels and restaurants where she has served as a 
cook, waitress, and barista.  Angeles entered into our school with very 
low self-esteem, but she is now a leader in her class and she is focused 
on graduating with a great job so that she can support her younger 
brothers and sisters.  Her long-term goal is to continue her education 

to become a lawyer so that she can help at-risk youth, as she experienced firsthand difficult life on the 
streets.  Because of your support, Angeles will graduate from our Father Moran Vocational High School 
as a self-sufficient woman, capable of being an agent of change, lifting others out of crippling poverty.

facilitate the reforesta9on of degraded areas that in turn  protect water sources and provide firewood.  

This also provides a source of income from the eventual harvest of tropical hardwoods.  
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It is with a heavy heart that we must 
share the news that The Guatemalan 
Tomorrow Fund founder, Joseph 
(Joe) Dudenhoefer passed away on 
April 5th at the age of 93. He was a 
tireless supporter of Ak’ Tenamit’s 
e�orts to help the indigenous people 
of Guatemala overcome poverty. 
Originally from Milwaukee, Joe spent 
two decades working in advertising 
in Chicago before moving his family 
to Tequesta, Florida. He and his wife 
Patsy were supporters of Ak’ Tenamit 
from the moment their son Steve 
started the project in 1992.  Joe and 
friends created the Guatemalan 
Tomorrow Fund to raise funds for Ak’ 
Tenamit. For more than two decades, 
Joe dedicated much of his time and 
energy to this organization. He 
visited Guatemala often, served on 
our board, and spent countless hours 
on the phone and the computer 
soliciting and coordinating support 
for our work. He remained engaged 
until his last days, and believed that 
there was no better measure of his 
worth than his charitable work. Joe’s 

life was celebrated with 
masses in Livingston, 
Guatemala and Hobe 
Sound, Florida, and Mayan 
ceremonies in Guatemala. 
He will be missed by many, 
but his compassion and 
altruism live on in Ak’ 
Tenamit’s daily work to 
improve the lives of some 
of Guatemala’s poorest 
citizens. 

January started again with 
a record breaking number 
of students moving into 
the Education Center at Ak’ Tenamit! 
Every year we are turning increasing-
ly more students away as our installa-
tions are full.  Steve and the Ak’ 
Tenamit sta� work hard to �nd 
partnerships with organizations in 
other areas of the country where our 
unique curriculum can be imple-
mented and allowing students to 
remain closer to their communities. 
In the meantime, our students are 
real troopers living and learning in 
the very basic rural facilities at Ak’ 
Tenamit. We are eternally grateful to 
Catholic Churches and Knights of 

Columbus in the Diocese of Palm 
Beach, Rotary District #6440, 6930 
and 4250 and the Engineers without 
Borders Chicagoland Chapter who 
continue to work tirelessly to 
improve the living conditions for our 
students.  The girl’s site is being 
refurbished with a new water pump 
powered by solar energy and a brand 
new bathroom building with �ush 
toilets and sinks that will replace the 
existing pit latrines and bucket �ush 
toilets that currently serve 200 girls, 
sta� and the health clinic.  Thanks to 
a grant from the Rotary Club of Hot 

Springs Village, Arkansas our vehicles 
received some much-needed mainte-
nance and are back on the road 
transporting our students to their 
internship sites. 

The 
Sustainable 
Tourism 
Program is 
receiving a 
boost this 
year with 
grants from 
the World 
Wildlife 

Fund and the German Government.  
Funds will be used to hire a reserva-
tion and operations manager to 
oversee 15 di�erent community 
tourism initiatives in the Rio Dulce 
area, including several directly man-
aged by Ak’ Tenamit.    Additionally, 
funds will be used to strengthen the 
curriculum for our students in areas 
such as policy development, tourism 
and communities, client service, food 
management, marketing and promo-
tion and Maya Cosmo vision.  Needed 
equipment for our restaurant schools 
as well as rental equipment like 
kayaks are also included in these 
grants.  We are grateful for the 

support of these organizations.
Our seniors have just begun their �nal 
3-month internships, further honing 
the skills they acquired during 
3-month internships in 10th and 11th 
grade.  They will graduate October 
27th with 12 times more practical 
experience than students from other 
schools and as such are likely to �nd 
gainful employment soon after 
graduation. 

With your help, we are transforming 
young lives, but it isn’t easy. Ak’ 

Tenamit continues to experience 
higher enrollment every year and it 
has been a challenge to keep every-
one fed and healthy, and transport 
them between school and their 
internship locations. Your help has 
played a vital role in our student’s 
success! Please continue to support 
our vital work with a donation.  
Child Sponsorship:  A $365 annual 
student sponsorship helps pay tuition 
and buy food, school supplies, cover 
boarding and other essentials.
Healthcare Partner:  $120 annually 
supports our riverside healthcare 
clinic.
Where most needed:  Unrestricted 
donations are especially valuable as 
they allow us the �exibility to use 
funds where they are needed 
throughout the organization.

You are making the world a better 
place, one young person at a time!

Sincerely,

Steve Dudenhoefer
Founder and Technical Advisor 

Suzanne Cordero
Executive Director   
The Guatemalan Tomorrow Fund

Jaime, Ak’ Tenamit graduate is now a 
chef at Tre Fratelli Restaurant in 
Guatemala City. He lives on 50% of 
his income and the rest he sends 
home to his family.

Sustainable Tourism student intern

      Student Spotlight-Angeles Barcarcel Cucul
Angeles Barcarcel Cucul is one of the brightest and most motivated 
students in Ak’ Tenamit’s 10th grade tourism class.  Angeles grew up 
in the Guatemalan port town of Puerto Barrios under very precarious 
conditions. Her mother was a single mother that suffered from mental 
health problems and was often unemployed, so as the oldest of six 
siblings, Angeles assumed the role of mother and breadwinner from a 
very early age.  Two years ago, her mother suddenly passed away and 
Angeles and her siblings found themselves homeless living on the 
rough streets of Puerto Barrios.  When Ak’ Tenamit’s staff learned of 
their predicament we offered full scholarships to all of the children, 
and Angeles was able to start her new life as a full-time student.  This 
year Angeles has participated in three months of internships at high-
end Guatemalan hotels and restaurants where she has served as a 
cook, waitress, and barista.  Angeles entered into our school with very 
low self-esteem, but she is now a leader in her class and she is focused 
on graduating with a great job so that she can support her younger 
brothers and sisters.  Her long-term goal is to continue her education 

to become a lawyer so that she can help at-risk youth, as she experienced firsthand difficult life on the 
streets.  Because of your support, Angeles will graduate from our Father Moran Vocational High School 
as a self-sufficient woman, capable of being an agent of change, lifting others out of crippling poverty.

facilitate the reforesta9on of degraded areas that in turn  protect water sources and provide firewood.  

This also provides a source of income from the eventual harvest of tropical hardwoods.  
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      Student Spotlight-Girl’s Computer Skills-Lab & Certification
Basic computer skills are vital for young people entering the 
workforce, and in Guatemala rural indigenous girls suffer the 
most from the digital divide, as very few have ever been able 
to use a computer.  In order to ensure that our female students 
graduate with the certified computer skills needed to get 
good jobs, we have implemented a solar-powered dedicated 
computer lab for our female students. This computer lab 
is located at the girl’s boarding facility at our Father Moran 
Vocational High School campus along the banks of the 

Rio Dulce River in the jungles of eastern Guatemala. The computer training center is open 
in the afternoon and evenings during the week and all day Saturday and Sunday in order 
to provide access to girls when they are not in school.  In addition, girls also receive regular 
computer classes at our high school campus together with boys, but this dedicated computer 
lab for girls will help level the playing field and make sure that they are fully competitive when 
they enter the job market.
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